
Scripture Reading — Exodus 11:1—12:13 
11 Now the Lord said to Moses, “One more plague I will bring on Pharaoh 
 and on Egypt; after that he will let you go from here. When he lets you go, he 
will surely drive you out from here completely. 2 Speak now in the hearing of 
the people that each man ask from his neighbor and each woman from her 
neighbor for articles of silver and articles of gold.” 3 The Lord gave the people 
favor in the sight of the Egyptians. Furthermore, the man Moses himself was 
greatly esteemed in the land of Egypt, both in the sight of Pharaoh’s servants 
and in the sight of the people. 
 4 Moses said, “Thus says the Lord, ‘About midnight I am going out into 
the midst of Egypt, 5 and all the firstborn in the land of Egypt shall die, from 
the firstborn of the Pharaoh who sits on his throne, even to the firstborn of 
the slave girl who is behind the millstones; all the firstborn of the cattle as 
well. 6 Moreover, there shall be a great cry in all the land of Egypt, such as 
there has not been before and such as shall never be again. 7 But against any 
of the sons of Israel a dog will not even bark, whether against man or beast, 
that you may understand how the Lord makes a distinction between Egypt 
and Israel.’  
 8 All these your servants will come down to me and bow themselves 
before me, saying, ‘Go out, you and all the people who follow you,’ and after 
that I will go out.” And he went out from Pharaoh in hot anger. 
 9 Then the Lord said to Moses, “Pharaoh will not listen to you, so that 
My wonders will be multiplied in the land of Egypt.” 10 Moses and Aaron  
performed all these wonders before Pharaoh; yet the Lord hardened  
Pharaoh’s heart, and he did not let the sons of Israel go out of his land. 
 12 Now the Lord said to Moses and Aaron in the land of Egypt, 
2 “This month shall be the beginning of months for you; it is to be the first 
month of the year to you. 3 Speak to all the congregation of Israel, saying, ‘On 
the tenth of this month they are each one to take a lamb for themselves,  
according to their fathers’ households, a lamb for each household. 4 Now if 
the household is too small for a lamb, then he and his neighbor nearest to his 
house are to take one according to the number of persons in them; according 
to what each man should eat, you are to divide the lamb. 5 Your lamb shall 
be an unblemished male a year old; you may take it from the sheep or from 
the goats. 6 You shall keep it until the fourteenth day of the same month, then 
the whole assembly of the congregation of Israel is to kill it at twilight.  
7 Moreover, they shall take some of the blood and put it on the two doorposts 
and on the lintel of the houses in which they eat it. 8 They shall eat the flesh 
that same night, roasted with fire, and they shall eat it with unleavened 
bread and bitter herbs.  
 9 Do not eat any of it raw or boiled at all with water, but rather  
roasted with fire, both its head and its legs along with its entrails. 10 And you 

A 9-week Bible 
Study, using the 

book by Dr. David  
Jeremiah 

Saturdays @ 1:30pm 
in the Fireside Room 

 

Please see Donna Warkentin, Maureen Lemire, or  Lora  
Warkentin to register or pay for your book. (limited supply) 

GBC’s Ladies’ Ministry  

shall not leave any of it over until morning, but whatever is left of it until  
morning, you shall burn with fire. 11 Now you shall eat it in this manner:  
with your loins girded, your sandals on your feet, and your staff in your hand; 
and you shall eat it in haste—it is the Lord’s Passover. 
  12 For I will go through the land of Egypt on that night, and will strike 
down all the firstborn in the land of Egypt, both man and beast; and against all 
the gods of Egypt I will execute judgments—I am the Lord. 13 The blood shall 
be a sign for you on the houses where you live; and when I see the blood I will 
pass over you, and no plague will befall you to destroy you when I strike the 
land of Egypt. 

      Attention ladies!  GBC Ladies’  
      Ministry welcomes you all to 

      our monthly brunch. 
 
 

            This month we’ll be at  
      Cuppola’s Ristorante 

     203 Carlton Street. St. Catharines 
                       on Wednesday, Nov 22nd at 10:00am 

 
 

Please contact Marion Sharp no later than  
Monday, November 20th 

to reserve a place, at 905.937.9548 



Upcoming Events 
• November 12th: Henley Concert: Sherry Anne with the Watchmen QT 

• December 3rd: HenleyCMF / GBC Old-Fashioned Hymn Sing 

• December 10th: GBC Christmas Potluck Banquet 

• December 17th: Henley Concert with the Crutchfield Family 

• December 24th: Christmas Eve Service 

• December 31st: GBC New Year’s Eve Family Fun Fair 

 Our Fundraising Team has a limited supply of:   
 Ground Beef Meat Pies ($5 each) 

Apple Pies (3 for $10) 
 (400°F for 1 hour) 

 

  Mac ‘n Cheese  (2 for $5) 
(Just Heat and Eat) 

 

Funds raised, YTD, are $3,702.55!!!  These are now going  
towards drop ceiling(s) in our smaller lobby areas for  

echo reduction and improved lighting 

    If you are looking to volunteer here at 
GBC in  any of our various ministries,  
particularly those involving vulnerable  
sectors: 

 We here at GBC has a Safe Place Policy through Plan to 
Protect. All volunteers MUST BE trained according to this policy 
and have a valid Police Check. 
 

 We will be having a training course soon after a morning  
service and we will meet in the Fireside Room. 

 We are going to update 
our GBC Photo Directory!  
Note the word “photo”!  
We’d love to have ALL entries 
in the directory matched up 
with a photo so folks can get 

to know each other better, and easier. 
 Please make a concerted effort to check your entry at the 
back of the sanctuary before, during, or after the potluck lunch 
today and make sure the information is correct.  If you have 
changes to make, or would like to be added, please use the little 
forms available.  See Juergen to have a photo taken. 

 From our Finance Committee: 
 

Fundraising…...…………………………………………………………..$ 120.00 
Coffee Fellowship……………………………………………………….$ 17.80 
HVAC Gift……………………………………………………………...…..$  50.00 
General Offering October 22, 2023…….….……...............$ 4,147.00 
Average weekly Offerings, 2023………………………………...$ 5,641.82 
General Offerings Budget 2023.……..…….………..………....$  6,860.40 

 
If you wish to make a donation to the HVAC replacement project be-

yond your regular tithing, please designate it on your envelope. 
Total HVAC project:      $ 39,206.96 
Budget Capital funds to be used:  $   9,801.74 
Additional HVAC donations received:  $ 13,825.00 
Balance of project remaining:  $ 15,580.22 

Notice from the Board of Glenridge Bible Church 
The Board has established a Nominating Committee for the purpose of 
proposing a slate of nominees to fill Board vacancies for the year 2024. 

 

 The members of the Nominating Committee are: 
1) George Warkentin  2) Stan Piggott 

3) Ursula Savoie  4) Ernie Seeger 
  

-If you are interested in serving on the Board of Glenridge Bible Church, 
or would like to submit a nomination, please make submissions to a 

member of the committee no later than Sunday, November 26, 2023. 
-Details regarding submissions are provided in a copy of our Bylaws at 

the back of the Sanctuary and can be found in Bylaw 9.03(a). 
-Duties and Responsibilities of Elders, Deacons, and Director of Finance 
can be found in a copy of the GBC Bylaws, or through the GBC Office. 



Today at Glenridge Bible Church 

If you address as Father the One who impartially judges according to each 
one’s work, conduct yourselves in fear during the time of your stay on 

earth; knowing that you were not redeemed with perishable things like silver 
or gold from your futile way of life inherited from your forefathers, but with 
precious blood, as of a lamb unblemished and spotless, the blood of Christ.  

         1 Peter 1 : 17-19 

Order of Service 
Announcements 
 

Opening Hymn 
#356 —”Under His Wings” 
 

Key Verse 
 

Invocational Prayer 
 

Musical Praise—GBC Ensemble 
”Behold Our God” 
”May the People Praise You” 
”Jesus Strong and Kind” 
 

Worship Through Tithing 
 

OCC Presentation 
 

DiscipleLand Segment 
 

Scripture Reading 
Exodus 11:1—12:13 
 

Message—Pastor Bobby Halek 
Studies in Torah: “The Lord, the Lamb, and 
the Blood” 
 

Responsive Hymn 
#195 —”Nothing But the Blood” 
 

Benediction  

THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 
 
Today 
10:00am Worship Service  
with Pastor Bobby  
 
 
 
Monday 
6:30pm Prayer Meeting  
                  (Fireside Room) 

 
 
 
Wednesday 
1:00pm Prayer Meeting  
(Multi-purpose Room) 

6:15pm AWANA  
8:00pm GBC Fall Ensemble  
Practise (Fireside Room) 
 
 
 
Saturday  
1:30pm Ladies’ Bible Study 
(Fireside Room) 

 
 
 
Next Sunday  
10:00am Communion Service  
with Pastor Bobby 

 

Truth for Teens - Ozzie’s Pantry 
(Located beside the church mailboxes) 

Donations for November—Canned Soups 
Your donations are used by Rick and Heather to 

help them extend their hospitality, love and assistance to at-risk youth as they 
mentor and teach them. (25 young men and 10 women)   

------------------- 
Bas Janssen requests prayer for Anadel. She got another chemo treatment  on 
Oct.25.  The doctor said the tumor has grown again and there seems now to 
have be a live cell cluster outside the liver, that the doctor said can feed the  
tumor somehow.  Also please pray for their son, Eric who is now in University 
for hospitality/tourism.  

------------------- 
Jews for Jesus staff ask for your prayers, that the violence and bloodshed may 
cease, and for God’s protection for those who have survived this horrific terrorist 
onslaught. We also earnestly covet your prayers for the love of Christ to be poured 
out in such a way that Israelis will clearly see that Christians care. 

------------------- 
 

    Glenridge Bible Church’s 

     “Missionary of the  
       Month” for November: 

     Please remember to pray for,  
    and encourage 

  

    Rick & Heather Osborne 
    serving with  Truth for Teens 

 A table is set up at the back of the Sanctuary with information about 
the Operation Christmas Child Shoebox program and how to fill a  

shoebox. Glenridge is the Central Drop-off location for churches around 
the area. Therefore, we will have a “Collection Week” for all the  

boxes from November 13 - 19. 
 We have sign-up sheets for those who are able and willing to  

volunteer for collection week and the times our church is open to receive 
boxes. We need a lot of volunteers  Please prayerfully  

consider how you can help with this important Ministry and how to 
demonstrate God's love in a tangible way to children around the world. 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
  Worship Service   
    this Lord’s Day 
  

                   October 29th, 2023 
                       Pastor Bobby Halek 

                     Studies in Torah: 
                     “The Lord, the Lamb and the Blood” 

                    Exodus 11:1—12:13 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Sermon videos available on our website and YouTube 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Notes of Thanks: 
* Sincere thanks from Betty Anderson to her brothers and sisters who sent 
 cards, gifts, food, and visited and called.  Your love and support means so 
 much.  Love, in Christ, Betty Anderson. 
* Catherine Keating is recovering in the hospital after her surgery and thanks 
 everyone for their prayers.  She would welcome any visitors.   
 She is in Shaver 1 West, Room 120. 
Requests for Prayer 
* Eleanor Leigh’s husband, Greg has fallen and broken his leg.  He is expected 
 to go to shaver for rehab and possibly long-term care thereafter. 
* Debbie Luchkanyn’s niece, Judy, underwent testing for bladder cancer.  
 Please pray for Judy, as dependent on tests, major surgery may be required. 
* After complications and infection from her foot surgery, Catherine Keating is 
 in the hospital and has had an amputation of her leg below the knee. Please 
 pray for Catherine in this difficult time. 
* Please pray Jim Mills and his family after the loss of his son, Joel.  Pray for 
 comfort and peace in this time of loss. 
* Please pray for Anna Hildebrandt who is experiencing pain in her shoulder 
* Don Munson thanks everyone for their prayers.  Don has left the hospital 
 and is now in an assisted-living accommodation particularly while he 
 undergoes rehabilitation and regains his strength.  Please continue to pray 
 for Don, his family, and his doctors.  
* Dave Furness asks for prayer for his daughter, Ashley.  She is getting 
 treatment for an abnormal growth.   
* Eleanor Leigh asks for prayer for her husband, Greg, who still requires 
 testing for an aneurism and some other issues, but is, so far cancer-free. 
 Please pray for healing and a  return to faith. Please also pray regarding for 
 Eleanor’s son’s liver disease and a return to faith.  
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
 Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, Catherine 
 Keating, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut 
 Harder, Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett, Toni 
 Goodliff, Carol-Dean Jeffries, Margaret Demers, and Alvina Andres 

Office Schedule 
 

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm. 
905.937.1326   or   GlenridgeBC@gmail.com 

 

Pastor Bobby is normally available to meet in the office from  
Tuesday to Friday, 9:30am—4:00pm 

 

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can  
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs. 



        Glenridge 
  Semi-Potluck    
 Christmas  Banquet 
 
      Sunday, December 10th @ 6:00pm   
  This event will be strictly by reservation. 
 

More details will be printed here and  
reservations will open soon. 

Please plan to attend. 

Come join us for an  
evening of  

Good, Old Fashioned , 
Carol Singing! 

 
Sunday, December 3rd @ 6:30pm 

 
We’ll be accompanied by our An-

tique, Upright Grand Piano! 
We’ll have refreshments for sale 

for those that come early. 




